Prairie Rod & Gun Club

Prairie du Chien, WI 53821

November 27, 2017

Meeting: December 5, 2017, social at 5:30 p.m. and food at 6 p.m. at The Crooked Oar on Cty Rd K

The December meeting is our annual Christmas Party. Members, wives, husbands, and significant others are
welcome. The Crooked Oar is the former Lakeview Bar on Cty Rd K north of the Barn. The new owners have
remodeled the building, updated the kitchen, and have a very nice menu. A short meeting will be held at about
7:00 p.m. The club will provide pizza and chicken strips and wings. Drinks will be on your own. This is
not a potluck, but if you would like to bring a dip, chips, dessert, or something they do not provide at the bar,
feel free to do so. Call Denny 326-2718 if you have questions. In the spirit of the season we will be accepting a
motion that night for a food purchase by the club for a food pantry donation.

Thanks go out to all who helped at the pre-deer season sight-in. Members involved included Jess Hollenbeck,
Joe Prew, Pete Adkins, Jim Barbian, Jerry Cummings, Dennis Kirschbaum, Rick Lange, and John Yager. $117
was collected from the donation box during the 5 day sight-in effort. 108 shooters came to the range to sight-in.
Only two scopes had problems and others had to be further sighted in. No items were left behind at the range
this year. If you are missing something from previous years call Denny at 326-2718 to identify your item(s).

Will the person who mistakenly or on purpose took the range lock please return the lock. A new lock has been
purchased and placed. To work the new lock simply spin the combination and lock. The old lock required the
lock to be closed while set in the correct combination then spin the dial.

The new combination on the range lock will go into affect on or about Jan 1, 2018. 2018 memberships can be
purchased at Stark's Sport Shop starting Dec 1.

At the January meeting the nomination committee will present a list of nominations for club officers and board
members for club members to vote on. The floor will also be open for additional nominations. If you are
interested in being a club officer or board member contact Denny, 326-2718 for the procedure to follow.

The club still needs a Deer Show publicity chairman to replace Jerry Cummings. Please contact Jerry at 326-
2342 if interested. We need someone to handle this small but very important portion of the Deer Show event.

The Deer Show is at the National Guard Armory February 17, 2018. Save the date.
Enjoy the holiday season.

Denny



